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other contract actions that require es-
sentially identical justification. 

(b) The findings in a class D&F shall 
fully support the proposed action ei-
ther for the class as a whole or for each 
action. A class D&F shall be for a spec-
ified period, with the expiration date 
stated in the document. 

(c) The contracting officer shall en-
sure that individual actions taken pur-
suant to the authority of a class D&F 
are within the scope of the D&F. 

[50 FR 1726, Jan. 11, 1985 (interim rule), and 
50 FR 52429, Dec. 23, 1985 (final rule), as 
amended at 67 FR 13053, Mar. 20, 2002]

1.704 Content. 

Each D&F shall set forth enough 
facts and circumstances to clearly and 
convincingly justify the specific deter-
mination made. As a minimum, each 
D&F shall include, in the prescribed 
agency format, the following informa-
tion: 

(a) Identification of the agency and 
of the contracting activity and specific 
identifications of the document as a 
Determination and Findings. 

(b) Nature and/or description of the 
action being approved. 

(c) Citation of the appropriate stat-
ute and/or regulation upon which the 
D&F is based. 

(d) Findings that detail the par-
ticular circumstances, facts, or rea-
soning essential to support the deter-
mination. Necessary supporting docu-
mentation shall be obtained from ap-
propriate requirements and technical 
personnel. 

(e) A determination, based on the 
findings, that the proposed action is 
justified under the applicable statute 
or regulation. 

(f) Expiration date of the D&F, if re-
quired (see 1.706(b)). 

(g) The signature of the official au-
thorized to sign the D&F (see 1.706) and 
the date signed.

1.705 Supersession and modification. 

(a) If a D&F is superseded by another 
D&F, that action shall not render in-
valid any action taken under the origi-
nal D&F prior to the date of its super-
session. 

(b) The contracting officer need not 
cancel the solicitation if the D&F, as 
modified, supports the contract action. 

[50 FR 1726, Jan. 11, 1985 (interim rule), and 
50 FR 52429, Dec. 23, 1985 (final rule), as 
amended at 67 FR 13053, Mar. 20, 2002]

1.706 Expiration. 
Expiration dates are required for 

class D&F’s and are optional for indi-
vidual D&F’s. Authority to act under 
an individual D&F expires when it is 
exercised or on an expiration date spec-
ified in the document, whichever oc-
curs first. Authority to act under a 
class D&F expires on the expiration 
date specified in the document. When a 
solicitation has been furnished to pro-
spective offerors before the expiration 
date, the authority under the D&F will 
continue until award of the contract(s) 
resulting from that solicitation.

1.707 Signatory authority. 
When a D&F is required, it shall be 

signed by the appropriate official in ac-
cordance with agency regulations. Au-
thority to sign or delegate signature 
authority for the various D&F’s is as 
shown in the applicable FAR part.

PART 2—DEFINITIONS OF WORDS 
AND TERMS

Sec.
2.000 Scope of part.

Subpart 2.1—Definitions

2.101 Definitions.

Subpart 2.2—Definitions Clause

2.201 Contract clause.

AUTHORITY: 40 U.S.C. 486(c); 10 U.S.C. Chap-
ter 137; and 42 U.S.C. 2473(c).

SOURCE: 48 FR 42107, Sept. 19, 1983, unless 
otherwise noted.

2.000 Scope of part. 
(a) This part— 
(1) Defines words and terms that are 

frequently used in the FAR; 
(2) Provides cross-references to other 

definitions in the FAR of the same 
word or term; and 

(3) Provides for the incorporation of 
these definitions in solicitations and 
contracts by reference. 
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(b) Other parts, subparts, and sec-
tions of this regulation (48 CFR chap-
ter 1) may define other words or terms 
and those definitions only apply to the 
part, subpart, or section where the 
word or term is defined (see the Index 
for locations). 

[66 FR 2118, Jan. 10, 2001]

Subpart 2.1—Definitions

2.101 Definitions. 
(a) A word or a term, defined in this 

section, has the same meaning 
throughout this regulation (48 CFR 
chapter 1), unless— 

(1) The context in which the word or 
term is used clearly requires a dif-
ferent meaning; or 

(2) Another FAR part, subpart, or 
section provides a different definition 
for the particular part or portion of the 
part. 

(b) If a word or term that is defined 
in this section is defined differently in 
another part, subpart, or section of 
this regulation (48 CFR chapter 1, the 
definition in— 

(1) This section includes a cross-ref-
erence to the other definitions; and 

(2) That part, subpart, or section ap-
plies to the word or term when used in 
that part, subpart, or section. 

Acquisition means the acquiring by 
contract with appropriated funds of 
supplies or services (including con-
struction) by and for the use of the 
Federal Government through purchase 
or lease, whether the supplies or serv-
ices are already in existence or must be 
created, developed, demonstrated, and 
evaluated. Acquisition begins at the 
point when agency needs are estab-
lished and includes the description of 
requirements to satisfy agency needs, 
solicitation and selection of sources, 
award of contracts, contract financing, 
contract performance, contract admin-
istration, and those technical and man-
agement functions directly related to 
the process of fulfilling agency needs 
by contract. 

Acquisition planning means the proc-
ess by which the efforts of all personnel 
responsible for an acquisition are co-
ordinated and integrated through a 
comprehensive plan for fulfilling the 
agency need in a timely manner and at 

a reasonable cost. It includes devel-
oping the overall strategy for man-
aging the acquisition. 

Adequate evidence means information 
sufficient to support the reasonable be-
lief that a particular act or omission 
has occurred. 

Advisory and assistance services means 
those services provided under contract 
by nongovernmental sources to support 
or improve: organizational policy de-
velopment; decision-making; manage-
ment and administration; program and/
or project management and adminis-
tration; or R&D activities. It can also 
mean the furnishing of professional ad-
vice or assistance rendered to improve 
the effectiveness of Federal manage-
ment processes or procedures (includ-
ing those of an engineering and tech-
nical nature). In rendering the fore-
going services, outputs may take the 
form of information, advice, opinions, 
alternatives, analyses, evaluations, 
recommendations, training and the 
day-to-day aid of support personnel 
needed for the successful performance 
of ongoing Federal operations. All ad-
visory and assistance services are clas-
sified in one of the following defini-
tional subdivisions: 

(1) Management and professional sup-
port services, i.e., contractual services 
that provide assistance, advice or 
training for the efficient and effective 
management and operation of organi-
zations, activities (including manage-
ment and support services for R&D ac-
tivities), or systems. These services are 
normally closely related to the basic 
responsibilities and mission of the 
agency originating the requirement for 
the acquisition of services by contract. 
Included are efforts that support or 
contribute to improved organization of 
program management, logistics man-
agement, project monitoring and re-
porting, data collection, budgeting, ac-
counting, performance auditing, and 
administrative technical support for 
conferences and training programs. 

(2) Studies, analyses and evaluations, 
i.e., contracted services that provide 
organized, analytical assessments/eval-
uations in support of policy develop-
ment, decision-making, management, 
or administration. Included are studies 
in support of R&D activities. Also in-
cluded are acquisitions of models, 
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